OFFICE CLOSED. VACATION ALL WEEK.

SELECTMEN'S MEETING

August 23, 1979

No Selectmen present. Each one absent on emergency.

Betty Hooper present.

Building pemmit submitted by Pam Abbott.

Driveway permit submitted by Robert Colburn.

William Sears submitted driveway permit and asked for information regarding status of Laurel Lane - whether Selectmen have approved and accepted as town road.

Jay Marden and Eddie Bach came in for suggestions on how to prepare a census of the town. This is for the benefit of the Community Church. Suggestions were offered.